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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the ninth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 Season and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 9
Christmas Break for LEC Officers
Please can you respect our Executive Officers over Christmas and not contact them from Wednesday 20th December until Tuesday 2nd January 2024.  I will review my emails a couple of times so if an emergency please email me on mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com 
U7 / U8 / U9 / U10 / U11 Division Update
U9 / U10 / U11 Divisions have now been finalised and been sent out to all Clubs.  U7 and U8 Divisions can now be formulated, and we are trying as hard as we can to accommodate all the new teams and are working with the Facility providers to get some extra space.  The U7 and U8 Divisions will be sent out no later than the 10th January 2024
Division Start up Times after Christmas

U7 / U8 Central League restarts on Saturday 3rd February 2024

U9 / U10 Divisions restart on Saturday 3rd February 2024

U9 Girls Division Saturday 3rd February 2024

U11 Mixed Divisions restart on Saturday 6th January 2024

U11 Girls restart on Saturday 13th January 2024

U12 – U16 Mixed and U13 / U15 / U17 Girls Saturday 6th January 2024

U18 Mixed – Sunday 7th January 2024

Personal thanks
My personal thanks to the teams that have contacted me confirming they are to support the 50000 Tin Appeal that my place of work Four Greens Community Trust is running to support our Emergency Foodbank and community larder operation.  This support will make a huge difference to some of the most vulnerable people in our community.

Anita Beale

Anita would like to thank everyone that has sent her best wishes whilst she is off.  Anita hopes to be back in the New Year and I will let people know when this will be.  In the meantime please direct all fixture queries to Brian Rimes that Anita would normally deal with.

Devon and Cornwall FA Cup Competitions
Please do not contact League officials about Devon and Cornwall County Cup competitions as we have no jurisdiction on them.  Please contact the County FAs whose numbers are in the handbook.
Invoices
Our Treasurer has sent out the Pitch Fee invoices to teams using Plymouth City Council pitches as well as the first half invoices for the Central Development programme.  Please can all invoices be paid by no later than the 31st January 2024.
Respect Scores
Now that we are nearing the halfway point of the Season, we are getting a clearer indication of team scores in teams of sporting marks and it is pleasing to see how many teams are above the score we set at the start of the Season.  In the New Year we will be writing to teams whose scores are below the target and to ask them to rectify any issues
League Accounts 2022-2023
Attached to the email with this newsletter is the League Accounts for 2022-23 and as agreed at the League Management meeting in November if anyone has any queries about the accounts could they email me before the 10th January 2024.  Assuming no queries the League accounts will be signed.  Two main things to note.

Central League Fees show a deficit for the Season, but this is due to timing of invoices and will be corrected in this financial year.  Moving forward we will accrue any income due in a Season.
Pitch fees – from this Season a reconciliation of fees collected will be undertaken to ensure everyone is invoiced for usage.  Also due to the way we invoice in advance some years we make a surplus, others a loss.
Overall a loss of over £ 8k but this was predicted by the Treasurer and is mainly due to the large increase in trophy bill due to increased number of Divisions and the increase cost of the individual trophies.

We still have £ 50k of reserves and at start of Season £ 8 in current account and so League remains in a healthy position.
U9 and U10 Cup and Plate competitions
To try and avoid constant cancellations due to having to rearrange Cup competitions due to weather Leon our Mini Soccer Fixture Secretary is hoping to arrange a Cup Fixture week then followed by a fixture in their Division setting and then Cup week and then Divisional fixture.  Hopefully this will enable more games to be played.

Please note the draw for the U9 / U10 and U11 Cup competitions is to take place on the 5th January 2024 and will be on our facebook from 6.30pm.

Dual Registrations
Due to the Girls Divisions having a two year age range difference e.g U11 and then U13 if a girls wants to dual register into the Mixed League that has continuous age ranges you need to check off the age range of the Girl with your Secretary or Registration Secretary of the League.  This is because a Girl can only play an age range a year above their age if moving to a Mixed League.

Transfer Window
Please note the transfer window reopens on 3rd January 2024 and will close on the 29th February 2024

Players are not allowed to train with teams that they may wish to transfer too until after the transfer is complete.  Failure to comply may result in any transfer being denied.

Also to remind you that the rule was changes at the AGM and that the seven day notices can not be sent until the transfer window opens on the 3rd January 2024.

Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website.
Southgate Colts
New U16 Coaching Team

Manager: Steve Stoppard 

Phone: 07815942513

Coach: Steve Pidgeon PRIMARY CONTACT
Phone: 07969349932

Plymouth Kolts 
U9s Change of Manager
Manager Dan Youde

07483160288

Torpoint Juniors

U8 Torpoint Carbeille New Manager
Leigh Godwin  
07539156246

Kelliwik

New Manager U12s
James Palmer 

07894 516083

Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Sunday 17th December 2023
Date of next newsletter  -   Friday 12th January 2024
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